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       Donor               In Memory/Honor 

 Mr & Mrs. Jay Johnson       Kevin Smith 
 Mrs. Lois Seith                           Sandra Brown 
 Mrs. Joyce Ludwig                               Sandra Brown 
 Mr. and Mrs. James Lambie                  Sandra Brown                                        
 Mr. and Mrs. James Bridgeman     Marsha Frerichs 
 Mrs. Marilyn Weaver                        Marsha Frerichs 
 Ms. Geraldine Reynolds                   Marsha Frerichs 
 Mr. and Mrs. John Callahan         Abe Sangrey 
 Mr. and Mrs. Carl Hanson                    Richard & Jacqueline Stoner 
 Mr. Samuel Stayer       Harold Wild 
 Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Goss            Mark L. Goss 
 Ms. Beth R. Marsh       Ann C. Reinhart 
 Ms. Carolyn Boussum           Jere Hoin 
 Mr. and Mrs. Barry Kauffman         Jere Hoin 
 Mr. and Mrs. Alex Henderson         Craig Robinson 
 Mr. and Mrs. Frank Geist      Jere Hoin 
 Ms. Jane Becker       Kenneth Duckworth 
 Ms. Hilda DearDorff           Class of 1939 
 Dr. Janice Mindish       Jere Hoin 
 Mrs. Elizabeth Loht       Jere Hoin 
Retired Pequea ES staff      Jere Hoin 
     Ms. Kathy Zerby, Mrs. Nelda Kauffman, 
     Mrs. Linda Hampton, Ms. Theresa Kline,  Mrs. Dolores Warfel, 
     Mrs. Jeanne Vanderschaaf, Mrs. Janice Burkhart, Mrs. Jo Davis,  
     Mrs. Novelda Ferguson, Mrs. Marilyn Canada, Ms. Cynthia Knapik,  
     Dr. William Wood, Mrs. Patricia Taylor, Mrs. Margaret McKain,  
     Mrs. Theresa Hay, Mr. James Amigh, Mr. Douglas Mullins 

 
 

 

   The Penn Manor Education 
Foundation is again participating in 
the ExtraOrdinary Give, a 24-hour 
online fund-raising event for local 
non-profits. 
    If you would like to contribute, 
please go to the extragive.org 
website at any time on Nov. 21 and 
click on the PMEF link. 
     Last  year, 40 generous donors 
participated in the ExtraGive, 
providing $3,500 to the 
Foundation. 
     Gifts large and small are 
welcome. 
     A gift of $25 can purchase library 

materials to excite young learners 
and support curricular goals. 
     A gift of $100 can buy a starter 
musical instrument to allow a 
disadvantaged student to begin to 

learn to play and join the school 
band.   
    A $500 gift can fund a 
scholarship for a graduating Penn 
Manor High School student. 

PMEF participates in online giving Nov. 21  

In Loving Memory 

Memorial Gifts 



    Anne Kinderwater Carroll will assume the 
role of executive director of the Penn Manor 

Education Foundation 
beginning Jan. 1. She 
replaces Donald 
Stewart, who has 
served as director for 
five years and who 
previously served 
Penn Manor School 
District as 
superintendent. 

    Anne is well known 
to Penn Manor 
families as a former 
middle school science 

teacher and Penn Manor Teacher of the Year. She 
also was principal at both Marticville Middle 
and Eshleman Elementary schools.   

    In 2010, after 17 years as a Penn Manor staff 
member, Anne left education to devote more 
attention to her family, including her husband of 

14 years, Andrew, and the couple’s two daughters, 
Helena, 8, and Evelyn, 5.  
    While Anne considers her role as wife and 
mother her number one priority, she has 
remained extremely active in community service 
and advancing the goals of public education.   
    She is a classroom volunteer in Junior 
Achievement, a program her father helped 
initiate in the Lancaster area back in 
1950. Through her involvement at St. John's 
Episcopal Church, Anne supports 
the Rafiki educational outreach program in 
Kenya.   
     An adjunct professor at Millersville University, 
she has served as a supervisor of both student 
teachers and candidates for principal 
certification.  
    Most importantly, Anne will bring to the role of 
executive director an experienced knowledge of 
the values and expectations of our 
community.  She was a much-respected member 
of the Penn Manor staff and will serve as an 
outstanding facilitator of the Education 
Foundation's mission to enhance learning 
opportunities for our students.   
    Welcome to the team, Anne. 
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    The Penn Manor Education Foundation Board 
welcomed five new members in July,  including longtime 
teacher and coach Joe Herman and the school district's 
former secretary to the superintendent, Paula Howard.   
     The board also added three local business and 
community leaders, including longtime active parent 
volunteer Tracy Seiger.  Additionally, Penn Manor parent 
Eric Warfel will lend his financial expertise to our board.  
     The final new board member is Wade Gamber, a 
Millersville health care provider and longtime coach of  
Penn Manor youth athletics. 
     In addition to welcoming these volunteers to our board, 
we recognized and honored the service of five departing 
members who have made significant contributions to the 
success of our organization.   
      The Penn Manor Education Foundation and our whole 
community thank departing board members Deb Metzler-
Roth, Karen Shenk, Don Frey, Frank Geist and Tom 

Seiger.  
    Penn Manor Education Foundation board members 
give freely of their time and talents and also lend financial 
support to the mission of the Foundation.  Penn Manor is 
truly fortunate to have so many willing community 
volunteers who care deeply about the success of our 
schools and the future of our students. 

Welcome, Foundation 
board members 

The dedicated group of Penn Manor Education Founda-
tion volunteer board members and staff pose for a photo  
at a recent board meeting. 

Anne Kinderwater Carroll 
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    Penn Manor Education Foundation supporters enjoyed 
a sunny day of golf, food and fellowship at PMEF’s eighth 
annual Charity Golf Scramble. 
     Held June 17 at Meadia Heights Golf Club, the event 
drew generous business and community members who 
raised more than $9,000 to help fund future Foundation 
programs to enhance the educational experience of Penn 
Manor students.  
     Mark your calendars for the 2015 event, which is sched-
uled for June 16. 
     Thank you to all who participated or helped with the 
outing!  

Foundation's eighth annual

Participants head to the greens to kick off the PMEF Charity 
Golf Scramble, held June 17 at Meadia Heights Golf Club. 

    The Penn Manor 
Education Foundation 
Board has selected a 
champion of public 
education and a great 
friend of both Penn 
Manor School District and 
its Foundation, Dr. Rich 
Frerichs, as its 
Ambassador for 2014-
2015. 
    While Dr. Frerichs has 
supported Penn Manor in 
a variety of roles, he is 
most proud of his role as a 
Penn Manor parent. His  
two daughters are PMHS 
graduates – Kimberlee in 
1999 and Melissa in 2001.  
Kimberlee has pursued a 
career in finance, and 
Melissa currently is Penn 
Manor School District’s 
Supervisor of English and 
Language Arts.  
    Rich also is proud of his 
role in support of a former 
Penn Manor golf coach, 
his late wife, Marsha.  
Serving as coach between 
2004 and 2008, Marsha 
Frerichs was an 
inspiration to her 
students and often a 
"second Mom" to golf 
team members.  
    The Frerichs family 
currently sponsors a Penn 
Manor Education 
Foundation scholarship 
that honors Marsha’s 
memory and is designed 
to reward both a male and 

a female golfer who 
demonstrate leadership 
and sportsmanship. 
    Dr. Frerichs' 
contributions to our 
community often take the 
form of sharing his 
leadership skills. Rich 
has been a member of 
Penn Manor School Board 
since 1997.  He served as 
vice president for 10 years 
and as president for three 
years, from 2009 to 2012.  
   Helping to lead schools 
all across our state, Dr. 
Frerichs recently was 
elected president of the 
Pennsylvania School 
Boards Association.   
    Additionally, Rich 
directly served Penn 
Manor Education 
Foundation as a board 
member for eight years 
and as its secretary  

between 2000 and 2007.   
    While Dr. Frerichs has 
been an active and 
generous volunteer on 
behalf of Penn Manor 
schools and children, his 
career also has been 
devoted to improving the 
quality of education for 
students across 
Pennsylvania.   
    During his 36-year 
career at Millersville 
University, Rich has been 
Professor of Education 
Foundations and Dean of 
Resident Life and has 
coordinated the Field 
Service Program for 
student teachers. 
    You may also be 
familiar with Rich as the 
voice of the Millersville 
University football team 
and the Lady Marauders 
women's basketball team. 
    Last year, the Penn 
Manor Education 
Foundation initiated the 
Foundation Ambassador 
program to recognize 
individuals who have 
made improving our 
community a lifelong 
priority. In the inaugural 
year, the Ambassadors 
were Martha and Willis 
Herr.   
    The Foundation is 
proud to recognize 
another Penn Manor 
leader and partner, Dr. 
Rich Frerichs, as this 
year’s Ambassador. 

Dr. Frerichs named ambassador 

Dr. Rich Frerichs 

    The three students quickly pointed 
out the African countries where the 
various instruments were made. They 
agreed the chorus was excited by 
adding the authentic African 
percussion ensemble into the vocal 
performances at the concert. 
    The Girls Chorus and Manor 
Singers also included African dance in 
their numbers.  
     The 120-member full chorus 
surrounded the audience in the 
auditorium as the students 
performed. Their goal was to build a 
sense of community by sharing the 
music of another culture.  
    According to Forbes, the African 
percussion instruments are likely to 
be played during future concerts, as 
well. 
    The Penn Manor community, in 
addition to its music program and 
student musicians, will continue to 
benefit from the support of the Penn 
Manor Education Foundation.  

From Page 1 

Penn Manor students practice 
drumming on newly purchased 
authentic African instruments.  

golf outing raises $9,000
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2014 PMEF Scholarship/Award Recipients 
     Penn Manor Education Foundation awarded $55,000 in scholarships to more than 50 members of the Penn Manor 
High School Class of 2014 in May. Thank you to the individuals, families and community organizations that funded the 
majority of theses awards. Over the years, the Foundation has given more than $400,000 in scholarships and awards to 
deserving Penn Manor students. 

Name of Award     2014 Recipient(s)  School Attending 
Rachel E. Miller Memorial Scholarship   Jacqueline Hemler  Shenandoah University 
Jerry Darrenkamp Memorial Scholarship     Gabriella Minnich  Millersville University 
Betty Doan Memorial Scholarship   Katie Myers   Millersville University 
Rintz Family Foundation  Principal's Scholarship Lexie Diaz   Immaculata University 
Rintz Family Foundation Principal's Scholarship  Myranda Kemrer  Lancaster Bible College 
Brereton Manor Scholarship    Lauren Longenecker  Liberty University 
Mrs. Abner Houseknecht Memorial Scholarship     Paige Blazec   Temple University 
Mrs. Abner Houseknecht Memorial Scholarship      Lexie Diaz                Immaculata College 
Mrs. Abner Houseknecht Memorial Scholarship      Chloe Vassot    Oberlin College 
Mrs. Abner Houseknecht Memorial Scholarship      Kaylin Echterling  Elizabethtown College 
Mrs. Abner Houseknecht Memorial Scholarship     Myranda Kemrer  Lancaster Bible College 
Mrs. Abner Houseknecht Memorial Scholarship     Laura Feeser   Messiah College 
Christine A. Weidinger Memorial Scholarship  Olivia Vassot   Cedar Crest College 
PMMA Dr. D. L. Biemesderfer Award (valedictorian) Lauren Longenecker   Liberty University 
PMMA Mary Klemmer Award (salutatorian)  Justin Gaukler/Laura Bleacher Lehigh Univ./Eastern Univ.   
William H. Duncan, Jr. Memorial Scholarship  Emmali Montgomery   Millersville University 
Donald Wade Woodward Memorial Scholarship  Logan Kinser   Millersville University 
Hans H. Haverstick Scholarship    Ian Byrnes   Marywood University 
Shellenberger-Hosler Scholarship   Chloe Vassot                 Oberlin College 
Abram W. Sangrey Memorial Scholarship  Lauren Longenecker  Liberty University 
Donald and Susan Martin Family ‘Pay It Forward’ Bradley Seiger      West Chester University 
     Scholarship 
William H. Duncan Jr. Memorial Scholarship            Emmali Montgomery        Millersville University 
Capt. Ed Davis Memorial Award    Kayla Major     
John R. Milliman Scholarship    Elizabeth Revelt   University of Pittsburgh 
Dorothy Dart Milliman Scholarship   Jacqueline Hemler  Shenandoah University 
Lloyd & Ann Boyd Scholarship    Skyler Busswood  Thaddeus Stevens College 
Student Services Award     Kelly DiCamillo   Millersville University 
PMAA Luella Mellinger Scholarship   Victoria Herr   Penn State University 
Stella Caldwell Memorial Scholarship                                 Jacqueline Hemler                       Shenandoah University 
Kim Wells Scholarship     Justin Gaukler   Lehigh University 
Marsha Frerichs Scholarship     Conner White                Susquehanna University 
Dr. Jan Mindish Scholarship    Starrett Metzler  Penn State University 
Dr. Jan Mindish Scholarship    Bradley Underkoffler  Penn State University 
Dr. Jan Mindish Scholarship    Julie Bianco   Monmouth University 
Christopher Johnson Memorial Scholarship  Alisa Herr   PA College of Health Sciences 
Donald Pollock Scholarship    Bradley Seiger   West Chester University 
Patricia A. Texter Scholarship    Kerry Fleming     West Chester University 
Kevin B. Smith Memorial Award   Kasey Burkhart   PA College of Health Sciences 
Millersville Business Association Scholarship  Addison Zuzu   Bloomsburg University 
Mario-Angelo Russo Memorial Scholarship  Dezire Diaz                Immaculata University 
Class of  ’57 Principal Award    Victoria Herr   Penn State University 
Molly Curtis Memorial Scholarship   Elizabeth Burkholder  Delaware State University 
Olga P. Harvie Memorial Scholarship   James Reilly                                 Temple University 
Dr. Diane Meily Memorial Scholarship   Mitchell Sweigart  Princeton University 
PMEF Scholarship                  Laura Bleacher   Eastern University 
PMEF Scholarship     Anna Reed   Virginia Military Institute  
PMEF Scholarship     Dana Warfel   Misericordia University 
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Sandy Aberts 
Amy Adair 
Janice Adams 
Walt & Sue Ali 
Ellen Altdoerffer 
Gerald & Katherine Ames 
James & Lee Amigh 
Peggy Anastasio 
Douglas Anderson 
Mark Andrew 
Kathleen Ashworth 
Norma Aston 
Cheryl Aucott 
Carrie Aukamp 
Bradley Aungst 
Heidi Bair 
Edward & Jacqueline  
   Balderston 
Henry & Marsha Barley 
Mary Barnett 
Dianne Bates 
Walter Baumbach 
Tonya Beck 
Barbara Becker 
Richard & Jane Becker 
Debra Beighley 
Dave Bender 
Elizabeth Bender 
Charles & Anne Besterman 
Elizabeth Binkley 
Jason Binkley 
Jerrell Birch 
Lisa Bitler 
Jon Bittenbender 
David Black 
John & Toni Black 
Matthew & Leah Blank 
Charles & Carol Bleacher 
Kenneth & Linda Bleacher 
Richard & June Blouch 
Kristen Bock 
Sally Bookman 
Valerie Bosso 
Carolyn Boussum 
Kevin Bower 
Jon Boxleitner 
Jenna Boyd 
Thomas & Julia Boyd 
Eileen & Carl Boyle 
Donna Brady 
Heidi Brandt 
Karen Braun 
Jay & Charlotte Breneman 
Kenneth & Vivianne Brent 
Richard Brenton 
Josh Bressler 
Thomas Brighter 
Daniel & Sandra Brown 

Margot Brubaker 
Ronald & Beverly Brubaker 
Kenneth & Janice Burkhart 
Lorie Burkland 
Michael & Marie Burton 
Kerry Bushong 
Ray & Lisa Caldwell 
Diana Calendar 
John & Elletta Callahan 
Joseph & Linda Caputo 
Paul & Verna Carpenter 
Thomas Carper 
Anthony Carrodo 
Anne & Andrew Carroll 
Donald & Judith Carter 
Robert & Pamela Censier 
Ethel Charles 
Phillip & Connie Charles 
Edith Clagett 
Dennis Coleman 
Forrest & Catherine Collier 
Lisa Collins 
William & Cora Conrad 
Beth Corl 
Tracy Cornell 
Michael & Sharon Corradino 
Courtney Costello 
Kathryn Cox 
Christa Craig 
Hanna Crowther 
Nicholas Crowther 
Elizabeth Crum 
Amy D'Amico 
Jo Davis 
Hilda Deardorff 
Lisa DeLisle-Haupt 
Frank Dell'Estate 
Joseph & Brenda DeLuca 
Charles & Gloria Denlinger 
Patty Detter 
Deidre Dezercie 
Jeffrey & Kay Diehl 
Steven Diguiseppe 
Harry Doan 
Ernest & Donna  
   Doerschuk III 
Patricia Donnelly 
John & Clarinda Dourdis 
Melissa Douts 
William Douts 
Michelle Dowd 
Debra Drexel 
JoLynn Drexel 
G. V. & Doris Dunkle 
Erick Dutchess 
Kelly Eby 
Gordon Eck 
Meridith Eckroat 

Terry Edwards 
Jerry Egan 
Pam Egan 
Becca Eichler 
Doris Eisenberger 
Cynthia Eisenhauer 
Jen Ennis 
James & Marie Eshleman 
Jeff Eshleman 
Tara Etzweiler 
Sara Evans-Bodde 
Mary Kay Fair 
Deb Falk 
Christine Felegi-Glover 
Heather Fellenbaum 
Novelda Ferguson 
Kimberly Finkbiner 
Raymond & Nancy Fischer 
Edward & Judith Fishman 
Jarred Fitzkee 
Darlene Ford 
Julianne Foulk 
Mike Fowler 
Matthew Fox 
Dolores Frankhouser 
Lisa Frazier 
Richard Frerichs 
Donald Frey 
Harry & Faye Frey 
Kim Frey 
Ruth Frey 
Johnna Friedman 
Konrad Fritz 
Joseph Fullerton 
Rufus & Judy Fulton, Jr. 
Donald  & Susan Funk 
Wendell Funk 
Phil Gale 
Angie Galgon 
Robert & Charlotte Galgon 
Angela Gallello 
Larisa Garpstas 
Kim Garvey 
Jaime Gehres 
Frank & Joyce Geist 
L. Thomas & Valerie Gemmill 
J. Philip & Mary Ann Gerber 
A. Lorien Gilbert 
Catherine Glass 
Grace Glatfelter 
Diane Glock-Cornman 
Debra Goodhart 
Thomas Goodman 
Kenneth & Beverly Goss 
Lori Graham 
Verna Graver 
Kathleen Grenier 
Jessie Griest 

Barry Groff 
Kelley Groff 
Ann Grosh 
H. Scott & Linda Hable 
Vickie  Hallock 
Sue Hamer 
Jon & Joyce Hanner 
Carl Hanson 
Christine Harman 
Christine Harzinski 
Scott & Barbara Haverstick 
Teri & Isaac Hay 
Ann Hayes 
Maria Hayes 
Patricia Heffner 
Lisa Heisler 
Richard Hellstern 
Alex & Molly Henderson III 
Jodie Henderson 
Michelle Henry 
Joseph Herman 
Alta Herr 
Joan Herr 
J. Donald & Donna Hess 
Jack Hess 
Jonathan Hess 
Jonathan & Monica Hess 
Norma Hess 
Laura Heverling 
Richard & Joyce Hibshman 
Jeff & Claudia Himes 
Nichole Hinkle 
Marilyn & Michael Hite 
Alissa Hockley 
Robert Hoeppel 
Cheryl & Leslie Hogg 
Jere & Elizabeth Hoin 
Julie Hoin 
Franklin Hoke 
Jim Horner 
Nancy Horner 
Robert & Charlotte Horton 
Sue & Drew Hostetter 
Katherine Houck 
Donald & Paula Howard 
Barry & Debbie Huber 
Dorothy Huber 
Kenneth & Linda Husler 
P. William & Jeri-Ann 
  Hutchinson 
Connie Jackson 
Ronald & Caroline James 
Dean & Kathy Johnson 
Dennis & Gwen Johnson 
Jay & Nancy Johnson 
Nancy Jo Johnson 
Tanya Johnson 
Chris Johnston 

Donor Recognition 
Thank you for your recent contribution! 
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Neil & Dolores Jones 
Kay Kane 
Beth Kaplan 
Barry & Dianne Kauffman 
Harold Keeport 
Elizabeth Kelly 
Kristina Kenna 
John & Lorraine Kennedy 
Christine Kinderwater 
Jeremy & Antonella Kirchner 
Katherine Kirk 
Teresa Kirk 
Maricia Kligge 
Patrick & Laura Kline 
Theresa Kline 
Jessica Klube 
Billie Kramer 
Steve Kramer 
Danielle Kreider 
Diane Kreider 
Larrie & Theresa Kreider 
Jennifer Kroesen 
Shelly Kyle 
James & Alice Lafferty 
James & Joanne Lambie 
Nadine  Leaman 
Marie Lefever 
Jeffrey & Leslie Lehman 
Todd & Marian Lehman 
Mike & Mary Edith Leichliter 
Carin Leisure 
Robert & Janet Lenahan 
Wendy Letavic 
Walter & Elizabeth Loht 
Cynthia Lonergan 
Ken & Heidi Long 
Raymond & Karen Long 
Daniel & Beverly  
   Longenecker 
Lori Longenecker 
Gerald & Rhonda Lord 
George & Rosanna Lower 
Joyce Ludwig 
Gary Luft 
Page Lutz 
Wendy Lutz-Terry 
Jeffrey & Margaret Lyon 
Emily Lyons 
Beth Mader 
Brian Malek 
Joan Manchak 
Francis & Joy Manning 
Beth Mansh 
Kimberly Marsh 
Beth Martin 
Donald & Sue Martin 
Lee & Naomi Martin II 
W. Mylin & Helen Martin 
Wayne Martin 
Emily Mattern 
Trevor Mattern 
Lisa May 
Lisa Mayo 
Richard & Elaine Mazzur 

Edward & Robin McCall 
Dennis & Lorraine McCann 
Robert & Erma McCauley 
Stacey McElheny 
James McGlynn 
Gregg McGough 
Sarah McKinney 
Christine McKnight 
Melissa McMichael 
Kim McMullen 
Carly McPherson 
J. L. & Bonnie McSherry 
Melissa Mealy 
Todd Mealy 
Deb Meckley 
Chris & Elizabeth Meier 
Ruth Meily 
Joyce Meley 
Holly Mercadante 
Jacqueline Miller 
Jim & Anne Miller 
Megan Miller 
Janice Mindish 
Beth Mitchell 
Gail Monteleone 
Kimberly Moore 
Holly Morgan 
David & Cynthia Morrison 
Don & Gail Mowery 
Jenna Moyer 
Elizabeth Mrehlbach 
Melissa Mulder 
Roger Mummert 
Peg Murr 
Shirley Murray 
Jeannine Murry 
Dudley & Eileen Musselman 
Daniel Myers 
Jane Myers 
Nancy Nadig 
James & Heidi Neff 
Ginny Neiss 
Jeremy Nesmith 
Edward & Kathleen  
   Neuman, Jr. 
Rae Newhouse 
Amy Niemkiewicz 
Theresa Nimo 
Richard & Pam Noll 
David Ober 
Jamie O'Brien 
Patrice O'Brien 
Janet Ochs 
Cece O'Day 
Larry & Karen Oesch 
Dave Ohl 
Matthew & Nancy Olcott  
Robert Olcott, Jr. 
Lori Orihuel 
James Ortman, Jr. 
Brian Osmolinski 
Melissa Ostrowski 
David & Carol Paitsel 
Lara Paparo 

Patricia Paparo 
Megan Peart 
Heather Piatt 
Ellen Pollock 
Joan Pollock 
Michele Mulligan Pollock 
Benjamin Pongracz 
Carol Purzycki 
Barbara Rathbone 
Charlie & Teresa Reisinger  
Cindy Rhoades 
Harold & Dora Rhodes 
Randy & Elaine Rineer 
Carlton & Cathy Rintz 
Melany Rios 
Edward & Madelyn Ritz 
Katharine Rodriguez 
Robert & Linda Rogers 
Larry & Margie Rohm 
John Rohrer, Jr. 
Theodore & Bethany  
    Rosenberg 
Tammy Rote 
Jeff & Deb Roth 
Mindy Rottmund 
P. Dudley Rowe 
Kathy Rowley 
Dominic Russo 
Daniel & Judith Rutt 
Kara Sangrey 
Christine Santaniello 
Charles & Linda Sauer 
Casie Saxton 
Maryann Saylor 
Matthew & Marci Scheuing 
Todd & Leslie Schlemmer 
Kirk & Renee Schlotzhauer 
Eugene & Sherilyn Schock 
LaVera Schrag 
Thomas & Tracy Seiger 
Lois Seith 
Leslie & Cheryl Shaffer 
Brian & Michelle Shaub 
Elizabeth Sheerer 
Donald  & Carole  
    Shellenberger 
Dennis & Karen Shenk 
Patricia Shover 
Melissa Sigman 
Barry & Dianne Smith 
Brandy Smith 
Jack Smith 
Larry & Sheryl Smith 
Marian Snavely 
John & Barbara Snyder 
Mary Snyder 
Colleen Sohl 
Matthew Soto 
Bill Southward 
Julie Spangler 
Barbara St. John 
David & Karen Stadden 
Jarod Staub 
James Stauffer 
Samuel & Margaret Stayer 

Jenny Steffy 
Candy Steiner 
Janet Steinman 
Charles & Linda Stekervetz 
Laura Stephan 
Rose Stetler 
Donald & Nancy Stewart 
Cynthia Stoner 
Robert D. Stoner 
Christopher & Erika Straub 
Samantha Strosser 
Streeter & Vicky Stuart 
Jennifer Sugra 
John Sullivan 
Lisa Suydam 
Mark & Veronica Swayne 
Megan Szentesy 
Jeffrey Taylor 
Noel & Valerie Taylor 
Rachel Taylor 
Chris Telesco 
Kyle Texter 
Michele Transue 
Richard & Marjorie Trout 
Gail Ulmer 
Jackson & Charlotte  
    Underkoffler 
Eric Urban 
Diane Vickers 
Maria Vita 
Emily von Harten 
Beth Wagner 
George Wagner 
Michelle Wagner 
Sally Wagner 
Robert & Barbara Walker 
Amy Wall 
Charles & Dolores Warfel 
Leroy Weaver 
Marilyn Weaver 
Kaca Wee 
Steve Weidner 
Donna Wert 
James & Katherine Wild 
Steven Wilson 
Tara Wilson 
Jennifer Winters 
Kelly Withum 
Alison Witmer 
Daniel Witmer 
Glenn & Dale Witmer 
Jeffrey & Lori Woodward 
Joyce Wright 
Ralph & Junko Wright 
Bill Yarnell 
James Yearsley 
Julie Yoder  
Linda Young 
Cheryl Youtz 
John & Sue Ann Yuska 
Catherine Zalit 
William Zapata 
Melissa Zongolowicz 
Maribeth Zurn 
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    Thanks to the generosity of the 
Walter Ali family, Penn Manor High 
School students are now eligible for 
financial assistance if they enroll in 
college classes while still attending 
high school. 
     The new Walter Ali Memorial 
Scholarship program provides a 
$1,000 reimbursement for tuition 
costs for qualifying students who 
complete a dual-enrollment course. 
The scholarships fill a funding gap 
left when Pennsylvania recently 
eliminated its dual-enrollment grant 
program.  
    In 2014, nine graduating Penn 
Manor seniors received 10 of the new 
scholarships. 
   The Penn Manor Education 
Foundation is indebted to the Ali 
family, which has agreed to continue 
to provide this crucial support to help 
students advance academically. 

Walter Ali presents scholarship checks to students, from left, Darren 
Wise, Lauren Longenecker, Jacklyn Fitzkee, Nathan Gockley and Austin 
Wilson.  Other scholarship recipients were Coleman Hauber, Justin 
Gaukler, Mitchell Sweigart and Thomas Sowers. 

Ali Scholarships provide dual enrollment  
opportunities for Penn Manor students 




